
 

         County of Santa Cruz 
 

           RISK MANAGEMENT DIVISION 
                       701 OCEAN STREET, SUITE 510, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4073 

           (831) 454-2600   FAX: (831) 454-2245   TDD: 711 
         GINA OCCHIPINTI BORASI, RISK MANAGER 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
June 2, 2025 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
This letter will certify that the County of Santa Cruz is self-insured for all risks typically 
associated with Comprehensive General and Auto Liability coverage up to $1 million.  The 
County also purchases an excess liability insurance policy for an amount above $1 million. 
Additionally, the County is self-insured for Workers Compensation in accordance with the 
statutory requirements of the State of California.   
 
Section 990 of the Government Code of the State of California authorizes local public entities to 
insure these risks and Section 990.4 provides that self-insurance is one of the acceptable forms 
of such insurance. 
 
Please feel free to contact Franchezca Diaz at 831-454-2926, should you have any questions or 
concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gina Occhipinti Borasi 
Risk Manager 


